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Term 2 / Week 8 ~ 19.06.2025 

  

Small Schools Athletics Carnival 
What a fantastic two days of competition, fun and school spirit 
at the Tweed Community of Small Schools Athletics Carnival! 
Chillingham Public School students did an exceptional job 
representing our school with pride, enthusiasm and resilience. 

 
A huge congratulations to all our students who participated - 
you demonstrated great grit, sportsmanship and teamwork 
throughout the day. We’re especially proud to announce that 
our relay team took out the win, a fantastic achievement that 
capped off a brilliant day of competition. Events like these are 
about more than just results—they’re a valuable opportunity for 
students to challenge themselves, support their peers and 
create lasting memories. 

 
Thank you to all the parents and carers who helped get 
students to the carnival and cheered from the sidelines. Your 
support means a lot and helps make these events so special. 

 
The District Athletics Carnival will take place in Term 3, and we’ll 
let those students who qualify know as soon as possible. Well 
done again to all involved—it was a great experience for 
everyone! 

Important Dates: 

Friday 20 June 
Canteen Open 

Lasagne Meal Deal 

Hockey Coach Session 1 
 

P&C Meeting 2:30pm 
All welcome 

 
Wednesday 25 June 

School Photos 
 

Friday 27 June 
Canteen Open 

Volunteers Needed 
 

Hockey Coach Session 2 
 

Monday 30 June 
Parent Assembly 
NAIDOC Week 

 
Wednesday 2 July 

Student Rewards Day 
Hockey Fields & Wildlife 

Incursion 
 

Friday 4 July 
Canteen Open 
Sushi Meal Deal 

 
Hockey Coach Session 3 

Last day of Term 2 

Tuesday 22 July 
Students return 
1st day of Term 3 
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Principal’s Desk 
School Photos have been scheduled for Wednesday 25 June (next week) from 9:30, 
apologies for the short notice. Mrs Crocker will be making contact shortly to confirm orders 
for each family. Please ensure children arrive to school on time, so they don’t miss out. 

 
REPEAT: In Term 2, we are offering our students the opportunity to participate in the NSW 
Public Schools Student Survey. The survey gives students the chance to share their thoughts 
and feelings about life at school, including questions about their engagement, learning 
experiences and wellbeing at school. 
Hearing directly from our students will help the Department of Education understand what’s 
working well and where improvements can be made to NSW schools. The survey is 
confidential, takes around 10 to 15 minutes to complete, and will be conducted online 
during school hours. 
Participation is voluntary. If you prefer your child not to participate, please complete the 
opt-out consent form, which will be sent home, and return it to the school. Further 
information about the survey is available at https://education.nsw.gov.au/npss 

Date claimer: Don’t forget to pop our Term 2 special open assembly in your 
calendars for the last Monday of the term (30 June). At this assembly, K/1/2 students 
will be presenting the Acknowledgement to Country as well a little play based on 

the book “Hattie and the Fox”. Our SRC students will also be presenting information in 
recognition of NAIDOC week which falls during the school holidays. And of course, we will 
be having our usual ‘Term Wrap-up’ showing all the terms highlights. See you there. 

 
It was wonderful to welcome our visitors from Chilligum Preschool this week. The K/1/2s had 
a delightful time playing and showing the preschoolers what primary school is like. The 
Kindergarten and Year 1 students will visit the pre-school next week for our last visit of the 
term. 

 
Regards 
Vicki Roach ~ Principal 

 
Building positive attendance habits ~ What you can do. 

You can help build positive attendance habits by: 
• Helping your child learn the importance of punctuality and routine. 
• Making sure your child arrives on time from the start of the school day, ready to take 

part. 
• Reducing disruption to learning where you can, by planning any necessary 

appointments outside of school time. 
• Contact the school to explain any absences (within 7 days of the first day of absence). 
• Making sure any holidays or medical appointments are taken outside of school hours. 
• Work with the school to encourage and support regular attendance. 

 
Reasons for missing school ~ Being absent, late or leaving early. 

 
• If your child misses school for any reason, please contact the school within 7 days to 

explain why. 
• If your child needs to arrive late or leave early, please notify the school. 
• If you have difficulty getting your child to school on time every day, please also 

contact the school. School staff are here to support you and your child to help them 
come to school each day. 
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Zoe 

Our ‘buzzie’ 
for this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Happy Birthday 

Happy Birthday Cooper for Wednesday 18 June 
Happy Birthday Will for Thursday 19 June 

 
 

 
Parents & Citizens’ Association 
Next Meeting: Tomorrow Friday 20 June at 2:30pm in Mrs. Roach’s classroom 

Canteen News: Lasagne Meal Deal  

Canteen Volunteers: Thank you to the ‘Ryan Dream Team’ for serving up delicous 
Lasagne. 

 
Volunteers required for next week ~ please contact Ms Crocker if you are available to 

help. 

 
Thank you ~ the students & staff appreciate you!! 

 

Merit Award Recipients: Daniela, Charlie, Wade and Marley 
 
Bees Knees Recipients: Wade, Nellie, Penny and Cooper 
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Community Support & Advertising 
 

 


